

School Site Council Meeting Minutes

November 2nd, 2022 @ 2:15 pm

Members Present: Bob Wilkerson, Nick Coronado, Gewon Richards, Oleavia Pagan, Elisa Magallanes-Diaz

Members Absent: Tanya Praest, and Erika Garcia-Diaz

Visitors: No

Quorum: Yes

1.0 Meeting Called to Order:

2:00pm meeting called to order.

2.0 Public Comment

NA

3.0 Review and approve minutes of the last meeting, 10/12/22.

Bob motioned to approve, Olevia seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

4.0 A. New Business: School Safety Plan

Wilkerson provide everyone with a copy of the School Safety Plan.

The safety plan assigns different people duties during an emergency.

It had to be updated because people from Nova are no longer with us,

If PD or Fire is not here, depending on the incident, principal will

decide where students will evacuate.

Reunification will be in the cafeteria or another enclosed area.

Site command post will be main office or alternatively Wilkerson's office.

There's no need to have a drill for toxic materials and such. The only drills are lockdown, and natural disaster.

Motion to approve the School Safety Plan was made by Oleavia, Nick seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

B. Money from 1.2 Title 1 -\$1,184 was proposed to be moved to 1.5 Title 1 for student literacy program.

Wilkerson motioned to approve, Nick seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

1.2 CSI -\$1,149 moved to a new created Goal/Action 3.4 that goal is the COST team. Elisa motioned to approve, Olevia seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

3.2 CSI-\$5000 to a new created Goal/Action 3.4 for new COST team coordinated by Brian Ehnes.

Brian has experience from Rio Tierra, and he will be coordinating with various people for instance: school nurse, counselor, PSO, principal, probation officer, or counselor outside of school etc.

This will help close the gap between what's missing on Aeries and what is in the CUM files.

Olevia motioned to approve, Nick seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

5.0 Open Forum (Principal's issues/topics)

Today was the IMAGO launch date. Although, there were technical difficulties, it went well.

ASVAB testing coming up on late November or early December organized by Mills.

6.0 Next meeting date/time and location.

January 18th, Vista Nueva, P-5 at 2:15pm.

Unless there is an issue.

7.0 Adjournment.

Wilkerson motioned to approve, Oleavia seconded all in favor. Motion carried.